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Winter 2013/14

End of Season Report
The new Premier League champion is Keith Pinel who managed to get the one point needed to seal the title with a draw against Alan Oliveira winning the second game 13 – 0 to overcome the pressure in style.

Last Winters champion Matt Ryan finishes 2nd with 13 points (14 less than last year).  This is the closest season ever especially when compared to last Winter with Keith winning only 3 matches! But the only player undefeated.

2012/2013




2013/2014

Matt Ryan 27 points


Keith Pinel 14 points

Toby Northern 22 points

Matt Ryan 13 points 

Andrew Bellamy 20 points

Ross Payne 13 points (TBC)

Division 1 title goes to Ian Foster who beat Richard Potrzeba to claim his place in the Premier League next Winter.

Alice Ibitson loses out on promotion after a draw against the ever improving Stefan Riccio, but one match remains with Brigitte Ibitson needing a win over John McGaw to beat Brian Harris to the last remain promotion place.

Division 2 saw Matt Buesnel needing 4 points from his final 2 matches to beat Carol Kerr to the title.  But a draw against Cassie Stewart mean’t he needed a win over promotion rival Brendan Jones, but he held his nerve and some excellent play see’s Matt crowned division 2 champion.

Brendan can also pip Carol to promotion but needs a very convincing win to beat Carol on points difference in his final match against Jake Day, who needs to win to prevent being relegated.

A number of games still to ply in the singles with could change to top 3 medal places Ina number of divisions.

Congratulations to:


Premier League champion

Keith Pinel

Division 1 champion Ian Foster 

Division 2 champion Matt Buesnel

Commiserations to:

Jake Romeril and David Ibitson relegated from the Premier League

John McGraw and Paul Le Moines relegated from Division 1

Cassie Stewart who wins the wooden spoon finishing bottom of the singles leagues.

If you have finished in the top 3 please make every effort to attend the meal / presentation to collect your meal or trophy, but if you haven’t please also come along whether you have played in the Winter Leagues or not it would be great to see you all there, and great to catch up with people prior to the Summer season starting.

Membership forms by 22nd March

If for some reason you do not plan on renewing your membership please email to let me know so I don’t keep chasing you, ND any feed back is always welcome.

Meal by Wednesday 19th March

Kind Regards

Toby

